To: Susannan

From: Skylar Sophia Deleon G56028

Hello,

Today is Wed Jan 17th. I just received your letter. I can't talk about my
case but I can give you some updates. First I did receive Gender Affirming
Surgery and Breast Augmentation on Apr.5th 2023. I began transitioning
when I first got to San Ouentin. I started hormones in 2009 shortly after
being evaluated. Next, I have changed my name back to Skylar Deleon and I
changed my middle name to Sophia. Just a name I have always loved. MUy
transitioning was definitely tough but I have made it. Next, yes 1 am
going to committee to transfer to a female facility. Right now though I am
stuck in the prison hospital until I do my committee, which should be in
the next few weeks. Your probably wondering where the name Preciosa Maciel
come from? Good question. lMaciel was my ex's last name and Preciosa was
what he called me and became a moniker. But since we split I took my old
name back and picked a middle name that I liked without outside pressure
to change my middle name to what my ex called me. Just fyi if you write
back you need to write under Skylar Deleon. That is my legal name. As for
SB132 I should transfer fairly quickly but the prison makes us go to
committee to determine whether or not which prison we go to even though I
have had both surgeries. Right now I am being housed in the hospital for
my safety. My counselor and Dr.s refuse to release me anywhere except
Central California Women's Facility. I think that is about all I can
update you on at this time. Next, as for you what is your purpose for
wanting to know all the questions that you are asking? What is vyour

position on everything? Please feel free to write back, but please

understand that I can't write about anything to do with my case.
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